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Homework Policy: 

Homework will be given on a nightly basis, except for Friday nights. Homework should take a 

maximum of 30 minutes a night. Each completed homework assignment will result in a daily stamp on 

the student’s homework calendar. Homework scores will be collected at the end of the month. 

Homework will account for up to 10% of a student’s overall grade. 

 

 

Students will need internet access to complete homework assignments and/or projects at various points 

throughout the year. During this time I will make the classroom computers available before school, at 

lunch, and/or after school. 

 

 

 


